
 Minutes of the Meeting of the 
Health Law Section of the 

Idaho State Bar 
February 4, 2021 

 
Call to Order:  
 
A meeting of the Health Law Section of the Idaho State Bar was called to order by Immediate 
Past Section Chair Wendy Olson, on behalf of Section Chair Keely Duke, at 12:00 p.m. via 
Zoom video/teleconference on Thursday, February 4, 2021.  
 
General Business: 
 
Ms. Olson addressed the following matters of Section business:  
 
• Minutes: a motion was made, and seconded, to approve minutes from the Section’s previous 

meeting on December 3, 2020. With no objections, the motion to approve previous meeting 
minutes was affirmed.      

  
• Financial Report and Calendar Year 2021 Budget Review: Secretary/Treasurer Brent Wilson 

reported on the Section’s 2020 finances based on the Idaho State Bar’s projections in the 
2021 Health Law Section budget worksheet and the calendar year 2021 budget. Ms. Olson 
encouraged Section members to invite health care law practitioners who are not yet Section 
members to join, particularly because dues revenue are the primary source of funding for the 
Section and because the Section offers multiple benefits for membership in the form of 
quality CLE’s. 

 
• 2021 Meeting Schedule and CLE: Ms. Olson asked for suggestions for speakers and topics 

for future 2021 meetings. Brent Wilson suggested the new Information Blocking regulations 
and Scott Randolph suggested recent changes to the Stark and Anti-Kickback Statute as 
potential CLE topics. Ms. Olson encouraged Section members to suggest other topics and 
speakers via email.  

 
CLE: 
 
Tom Mortell, Partner in Hawley Troxell’s Boise office, presented on the Idaho Patient Act and 
how this new law impacts how medical providers may collect for unpaid medical services in 
Idaho.   
 
Adjourn: 
 
There being no further business, Ms. Olson adjourned the meeting at approximately 12:55 p.m. 
 
Brent Wilson 
Secretary/Treasurer 


